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April — June 2009 Prayer Letter
Dear Pastor, Church, and Co-Laborers:

Summer is here and deputation is|getting busy. It has been very exciting to see how the
Lord has provided new contacts and meetings. In the next three months we have just
three weeks open. The Lord has been filling our schedule up in the last month and gave
us a busy month of June as well. The churches that we have been at were a big blessing
and encouragement to us. I pray that we were able to strengthen them as they have
strengthened us.

While June has been busy, May had its own excitement. The first week in May I was
ordained by my home church, Liberty Baptist in Stockbridge, GA, along with another
missionary and a preacher. It is great to know that there are many young people that are
willing to submit to the Lord’s calling to full time Christian service. We pray that many
more will allow God to use them to bring the gospel to America and around the world.
During the month of May Amber had surgery to remove
her gallbladder. This had been an on going problem for
two years and had risen to the point that it needed to be
removed. Thankfully we were able to have it removed and
she is doing well. Thank you for all of your prayers.

It is amazing to see how great our God truly is. In spite of
the troubling times the Lord has been faithful to provide us
with the meetings, finances, and strength to continue on
for the Lord. It has been exciting to watch and see how
God has worked in our lives. Please take a moment to look
for the times that the Lord is blessing you, often times in
small areas, but always exactly what we need. Our God is
a great God.

During these difficult times in America and around the
] | s World it is even more imperative that Christians pray for
. Nathan is now 4 months one another, for our churches, and for our pastors. We
. old and growing fast. want you to know that we are praying for you, and that the
E Lord will bless you as you faithfully serve Him. We would
like to ask you to continue to pray for us as we strive to find new meetings, travel to
current meetings, and for our health during these busy days. We would also like for you
to pray for more supporting churches so that we will be able to leave for California by
October 2010. Thank you for all of your support and prayers as we strive to serve the
Lord in reaching California.
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